Minutes Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on January 11, 2010-Revised
Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA
 

 

    I. January meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m. by President Vern Aunchman.  Quorum established with 
5 of 5 Directors present (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

   II. HOA Forum:  One homeowner had questions concerning the Bermuda sod requirement for front 
yards in Bay Breeze.
 

  III. December minutes were reviewed.  A motion was approved to accept the minutes as written. (Baker, 
Casey-second, passed)
 

  IV. The Management Report:   The assessment packets have been sent for the upcoming year.
 

   V. President's Report:  Some items covered in Old Business.  We need to keep our Neighborhood 
Watch active with volunteers from the area.  The idea of establishing a Twitter and/or e-mail 
sharing system is being explored by a resident.
 

  VI. Treasurer's Report:  A financial close-out for 2009 is needed and being prepared by TPS.  Figures 
will be available for the next meeting.  There is also a need for a complete review of our budget 
reserves which is tied to the fencing issue within the community.  Both of 
 these issues are 
ongoing.
 

 VII. ARB Report: A motion was made to approve the following ARB members - Joe Bilik, Chair; Kathy 
Renault, Joe Wilson and Alternates Ernie Hubbard and Christie Cornetta (Casey, Till- second, 
passed)  There was also a motion to accept an ARB application at 9620 Dolphin Run as 
submitted following the recommendations of BOD and management.  (Baker, Casey- second, 
passed)
 

 VIII. Old Business: The BOD discussed having decorations at the front entrance.  Discussions included 
fully vetting prior BODs concerns with front entrance decorations, while stressing that due to the 
diversity within the neighborhood, decorations should be seasonal not religious.  A motion was 
made to recognize the Decorations Club with its current membership. (Casey, Baker- second, 
passed)  The BOD also approved the motion to set aside $250.00 for seasonal decorations.  (Till, 
Baker- second)  Decorations can also be stored at TPS if necessary.
     
The white wall/metal fence issue was discussed at length.  It is a continuing issue that is not 
resolved.  The BOD is investigating several approaches to more study and communication in the 
future.
 

  IX. New Business: Meeting dates-February 15 and March 15
  
   X. Executive Session: Nothing to report
 

  XI. Motion to adjourn at 9:02 p.m. was proposed and passed.
 

Jan Closson, Secretary
